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INTERIM MODERATOR’S LETTER

Dear Friends,

"But because my servant Caleb has a different spirit and follows me wholeheartedly, I will bring him into the land he went to, and his descendants will inherit it." (Num.14:24)
 

God had been with Israel through all their joys and through all their low points. He rejoiced with them, as they were set free from their bondage in Egypt. His presence continued with them through the dark nights and long days. God had proven Himself faithful. They experienced the holy presence of God at Mount Sinai as God gave them the Law. Coming now to Kadesh-Barnea on the edge of the desert, bordering the Promised Land, the people of God were still uncertain about moving forward into Canaan. They did not trust God fully.

Spies were sent into the Promised Land to spy out whether the land was good, bad, or indifferent. They wanted to know if the people were strong or weak, and if their cities were tents or strongholds. They wanted to make sure that God was telling the truth about "a land flowing with milk and honey".

Whenever God asks his people to move forward and just to trust him by faith, it is remarkable that we still encounter the same issues that Joshua and Caleb faced in their day. There were those who were suspicious of any attempts at moving forward. They had lost heart and were fed up with "change". They became half-hearted in all that they did for God. They began to talk so positively about their days in Egypt, feeling that the old days were the best days.

We must remember that the church has always been a movement and not a monument. The church is never to stand still. Many stood still in Joshua's day and sided with those who wanted to go back to their old ways and to their comfort zones. Sadly, they all ended up dying in the wilderness.

Joshua and Caleb were different, they had a heart for their children's future. They were looking at generations to come. They had a vision to see the Kingdom of God grow. They were willing to face difficult and dangerous changes in order to see God's plans fulfilled and God's heart satisfied. They were visionaries, soul-winners, evangelists, men of great faith. They were men of a different Spirit.

We read that Caleb followed the Lord "wholeheartedly".  May that be our new year resolution for 2013.  Let us never follow Christ half-heartedly but that we would be men, women & children of a different Spirit, following the Lord wholeheartedly.

Your friend and interim-moderator

Scott Cameron

LOCUM’S LETTER

For the sake of my physical health, and on the advice of my doctor, I go the local gym on a Monday and to an exercise class on a Friday, as time permits. Some years ago I had a problem with a nearly blocked artery, which was overcome when stents were fitted, and I was encouraged then to get more exercise.

It was quite a thought at the time but, with risk of further health complications, I took the advice, which is now part of my weekly routine. Sometimes I wonder if the exercises are having any real effect; but it is only when I miss my regular visits to the gym for any length of time that I begin to feel the consequences.

Something similar could be said for our spiritual health. When we are able, it is beneficial to join with friends and fellow worshippers in Church on the Lord’s Day. I am fully aware that many are prevented from being in Church for good reason; and I also know that many would dearly love to be able to be there but for reasons of limited mobility and health, those for whom visits to the gym would not be advisable or possible. Spiritual exercises are important to our spiritual health and sense of well being. Even if we cannot attend Church we are still able to read the Bible and say our prayers.

In a matter of days we will be in the season of Lent, a time when we used to be encouraged to consider our unhealthy physical and spiritual habits. As a child I remember seeing ‘Self-Denial Offering’ envelopes placed in the pews of my home Church; nowadays we might see that as a marketing ploy or yet another appeal to the generosity of God’s people.

‘What are you giving up for Lent?’ is another way of focussing on something that may be spiritually and physically harmful; but to deny ourselves for only six weeks of the year is more like a short-lived penance that will have little lasting effect. 

Self-discipline is as much a spiritual as a physical necessity. It’s not that we should go around with pained expressions on our faces as Jesus said of those who were fasting; but healthy and health-promoting pursuits are to our benefit; and that usually means denying ourselves.

God bless, 

Bill Armstrong

WORSHIP CALENDAR: February 2013

Sunday 3rd February at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong

Sunday 10th February at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong  
Sunday 17th February at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong

3.00pm: Service at Warrenpark Park Nursing Home, Anthony Road.

Sunday 24th February at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong 
Sunday 3rd March at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong – “Sacrament of Holy Communion”

DATES TO NOTE:

Monday 11th February: Joint Meeting of the Education & Spiritual Development and Mission & Outreach Committees at 7.30pm in the Session Room.

Wednesday 13th February: Kirk Session Meeting at 7.30pm in the Session Room.

Sunday 17th February: Annual Stated Meeting in Session Room after morning worship.

ST COLUMBA’S PARISH CHURCH WEB SITE

www.largscolumba.com
 
We have had a web site for a number of years and, anyone having access to a computer; can find out what is happening in our Church.  In December new software was made available to me and I took the opportunity to utilise this new software and make changes to our web site.  A web site, if it is kept up to date, is one of many important forms of communication especially as we are in a vacancy at the moment.  When we are able to call a minister, one of the first things a minister will do is to check what is happening within our Church and town by using the web.

To give you an idea of how often our Church web site is looked at we have had 1,510 hits in the past month compared to 414 hits per month prior to updating.  If you are able to do so, please look at the web site and if you have any event you would like to have advertised on the web site please let me know.

 
Fulton Murdoch
PRAYER CORNER

During this month of Valentine’s Day, please remember in prayer:

· Couples who are planning for summer weddings.
· Circumstances where relationships have broken down through divorce or lack of trust.
· Those who have recently lost loved ones in death.
A PRAYER FOR CANDLEMAS

(Prof William Barclay)

Gracious God,

as your Son was presented in the Temple,

and his mother purified according to the custom,

So we present ourselves to you, as living sacrifices;

we offer you our minds that they may seek out your truth;

we offer you our hands, that you may use them;

we offer you our voices, that they may herald your grace;

we offer you our hearts,

that by your Spirit they may be purified,

and love you constantly and desire nothing, except your will;

AMEN.

BLYTHSWOOD CARE

The collection van will be parked in the Clark Memorial Church grounds on Thursday 14th February, between 2.00pm and 2.30pm, to uplift suitable goods.   The uplift of larger items of furniture and books can be arranged by telephoning the depot at Hillington on 0141 882 0585.

ANNUAL STATED MEETING
The Annual Stated Meeting of the congregation will take place after Morning Worship in the Session Room on SUNDAY 17th FEBRUARY when the Annual Accounts will be presented.

CHURCH REGISTER

DEATHS

13th Jan -   Mrs I Price, 48 Glen Avenue.

20th Jan -   Mr D Cadenhead, 62 Moorburn Road.

DUTY ELDERS

Elders on duty for the ensuing month are: -

 3rd Feb - Mr Jackson (Convenor), Mr Laurie, Mr Rankin, Mrs Bell, Mrs Butler, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Laurie, Miss McFarlane.

10th Feb - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Caldwell, Mr Hendry, Mr Kemp, Mr Murdoch, Miss Black,              Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.

17th Feb  - Mr McNaught (Convenor), Mr Cram, Mr Jamieson, Mr D Jenkins, Mr I Jenkins, Mr Laing, Miss Gallettie, Miss Kennedy, Mrs Lyon, Mrs McEleny. 

24th Feb  -  Mr Wallace (Convenor), Mr Currie, Mr Hewitt, Mr Lewis, Mr Rae, Mr Welch, Mrs Anderson, Mrs McManus, Mrs Rae.

3rd Mar  - Mr Jackson (Convenor), Mr Laurie, Mr Rankin, Mrs Bell, Mrs Butler, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Laurie, Miss McFarlane.

MONDAY’S ALTERNATIVE CLUB

We started back on the 7th January with a coffee and a chat about our plans for this year. The most important topic for discussion was who was going to draw the short straw and be on turnip for our Burns Supper.  Our luck was in this year as Joanne nominated her husband Colin for the job! 

We duly gathered on the 21st January for our Burns Supper and had a lovely evening.  Everyone went home full after 3 courses and coffee!

Our February meetings will be on 4th and 18th.  Fulton Murdoch will be talking to us in the Session Room on the 4th about Port Aransas and Corpus Christi, Texas.  On the 18th, we will meet for a film night, venue to be arranged.

Any "young" women who would like to join us will be made most welcome.

Alison Tunnicliff

673567

ST COLUMBA EXPERIENCE

Although we are still in the grip of winter, spring must be around the corner because the Heritage Centre will be re-opening on Friday 29th March, which is the Easter weekend and will remain open until the end of October.

During last year 8,000 people visited the Church and Heritage Centre, which brings the total since the opening to almost 31,000.   This is a tremendous figure which if you think of all the churches in the country which remain locked for 6 days of the week, St Columba’s has been able to welcome this volume of people into God’s House.   Some come into see the heritage centre, some come into to see the interior of the church and others come in for a short period of quiet or prayer.   They are all made most welcome.

The first concert so far is on Saturday 20th April when the City of Glasgow Chorus will be performing.  Other concerts are being arranged and we are continuing our association with Visit Scotland.

Last year, The Experience was delighted to be able to assist with the cost of upgrading the Ladies’ Toilets and the upgrade for Fire Regulations.  This year, we are currently working with the Fabric Committee and hope to be able to fund the installation of ventilation in the Session Room.

We see it as our mission to keep St Columba’s Parish Church open as much as possible to welcome the public and especially this year, it is vital to show that St Columba’s is a lively and welcoming church at a time when we hope that steps will be taken to secure the future.

Ken Welch

YOUNG CHURCH

It seems a long time ago already, but we hope you all enjoyed our Nativity Play at Christmas. We all had fun doing it and particularly liked singing the songs.

Our final total for the 2012 collection of coppers for Water Aid was £62. Thank you for all your help collecting. We will be continuing to collect through 2013, so keep a jar for your spare coppers at home and bring it in when it’s full. Together we can beat last year’s total!

We also plan to take part again in this year’s Erskine Bridge Cross for Christian Aid on Saturday 27th April. If anyone in the congregation would like to join us on the walk then please let me know, you would be most welcome. We will be looking for some sponsorship nearer the time.

After last year’s successful visit to Stroove in Skelmorlie with Fairlie, we have booked to go again on 4th to 6th October this year.  We have a few new members of the Saints for whom this will be their first trip and I know they are looking forward to it already!  We are planning a couple of fundraising events for this trip and we hope you will support us.

The Saint’s first trip to Helter Skelter this year will be on Sunday 3rd February.

Alison Tunnicliff

GUILD
The final two meetings of 2012 were a 'big hit' with the ladies. In place of a ‘Panto’ we visited Dobies Garden Centre, Ayr.  There we enjoyed coffee and cake surrounded by lovely Christmas displays. One of our group splurged out on a Christmas tree!!! Our Christmas party was a real 'cracker' (take a peek at the photos in the corridor) they speak for themselves!!!  

We got off to a good start in the New Year with Sandy McCallum presenting 'Desert Island Discs'. A number of our ladies recalled some of the local musicians he spoke about. One of the discs played stirred Sandy and Jose to perform a wee 'Jig' much to the delight of the audience.  

Commissioner Keith Banks of the Salvation Army brought us an inspirational saga of 'The Greatest Adventure' - the highlights of his life in the Salvation Army along with his dear wife Pauline (a member of the Joystrings in the 1960s). We walked through their life of dedicated service to God here in their homeland and also in Papua New Guinea and Japan. Keith now serves as chaplain at Glasgow Airport. General William and Catharine Booth truly raised an army that has marched around the world and has blest the nations. 

On 21st January, we had a vivid insight into life in the British Armed Forces through the eyes of Wendy Saniford and other wives of serving members of our forces. We have learned to appreciate more intimately the 'ups and downs' of all serving units in our forces and are now exceedingly thankful for the devoted service of all those who perform this vital service, often above and beyond the call of duty, to keep our island home safe for all of us.

Margaret Barclay 

A VALENTINE PRAYER

God, give me these attributes so much in need,

That I may grow in love from each tiny seed:

Valour for the journey along the way,

To take my stand every day;

Actions that will make my soul possess

The inward beauty of happiness;

Love that should always bestow,

Upon those who watch and know;

Eternal patience to make each night

A dream of the perfect day in the fading light.

Need of the will to do and to have it done,

Before the last rays of the setting sun;

Truth in every little act of speech;

To be trusted by all within reach,

I must know myself for what I am,

And not become a prey to harmful sham;

Now that I know just what this will bring,

Happiness and love without a sting;

Ending this prayer will simply mean 

The beginning of a world I haven’t seen.

Roberta K Gillan

2013 CHURCH DIRECTORY

Included in this edition of Landmark is a copy of the 2013 Church Directory.  Please retain this Directory for future reference. 

COMMUNION INVITATION CARDS

The District Elders will shortly be delivering the Communion Invitation Cards for the March Communion Service.  If you wish your attendance at Communion to be entered in the records, please continue to return your Card in the usual way when you come to the Communion Service.

Brian Jackson

Roll Keeper

LANDMARK
Articles for inclusion in the March edition must be submitted to the Church Office by Wednesday 20th February at the latest.

 Brian Jackson

Church Manager
